Friends Of Scandinavia History (FOSH) will be holding a chili luncheon, book sale, and silent auction on Sunday, May 5th. This fund-raising event will take place at the Scandinavia Municipal Center located behind the post office in the village. Serving will begin at 11 am and continue until 2 pm. Three kinds of delicious chili will be served along with the usual condiments, coffee, milk, bars and a cheese platter. 
The Scandinavia Library will be conducting a used book sale in conjunction with this event. FOSH members, as well as the library, will be donating books for this part of the fund-raiser. A silent auction will offer attendees an opportunity to bid on various items including quilts, a quilt rack, meals at Silver Lake Lanes, railroad items, and Green Bay Packer memorabilia.
The major project FOSH is currently involved in is developing their Historic Street at Memorial Park. To date the Eliason cabin, built in 1852, where the documents were signed for creating the Township of Scandinavia, has been relocated to this site. Additionally, through the generosity of George and Darlene Kriewaldt, the 1930s Silver Lake Service Station is also on the street. This summer plans are to relocate the Knoph cabin (1853) and Joels barbershop from the park to the Historic Street. 
Friends Of Scandinavia History, a member of the Wisconsin State Historical Society, was organized in 2005 by a group of individuals interested in preserving the history of the Village and Town of Scandinavia. Meetings are held the second Monday of January, March, May, July, September, and November. You can learn more about this organization by visiting their website at www.friendsofscandinaviahistory.org.
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